
 

 

 
NATIVITY LUTHERAN CHURCH OF WEEKI WACHEE 

6363 Commercial way, Weeki Wachee, FL  34613   

Sunday Worship 8:30 & 11:00 am  

Sunday School & Adult Studies 9:45-10:45 am  

352-597-1456    
 

 “With the birth of Jesus in our hearts we carry light and love to the world”  
  

In case of a Pastoral emergency, contact Pastor Mattei at 978-956-4304. 

Website: nlcww.org  

 

We provide nursery care during the 8:30 and 11:00 am 
worship services.  

Cindy Rogers will be happy to assist  
you and your children. 
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SPIRITUAL LIFE 
   When I alluded to Nativity Lutheran Church as a ship on the ocean and there will be rough sailing 

during the journey, the thought of the encounter with a hurricane never entered my mind. With the 

records indicating near misses on this side of the gulf we had become somewhat at ease in our comfort 

zone. 

   That comfort was disrupted on the morning of September 11th as hurricane Irma made her way 

through our communities as we huddled, evacuated, battened down, and made all the necessary 

precautions as advised for the State, County and government emergency planners. 

   There was no loss of life in our church community, however we must keep those unfortunate persons 

who have lost their lives, home, or suffered in any way as the result of Irma our prayers. We also ask 

God to comfort the families of the unfortunate victims in this their time of loss.  As I write this, there are 

still many without power, many homes still flooded, and probably some seeking shelter with family, a 

friend or in a facility.  Thanks to the Emergency teams for assisting their specific communities and 

reaching out to communities around that were in even greater danger than their own. 

 The above is simply an example of the uncertainties of life and teaches us as Christians how to be 

prepared for such devastating events where nature shows its wrath.   As Nativity Lutheran enters the 

last quarter of the year, say goodbye to Summer and welcome the Fall, we take the time to welcome 

our “Snow Angels” to our communities and church once more. We wish those still on the way a safe 

journey, and give thanks for those who have made it safely. 

   I have said that if there is to be smooth sailing on this ‘Ship’ everyone must have their oar in the water 

as we row on the seas.  Now, as we take stock of our commitment to the church and the many ministries 

involved, despite the lack of leading persons on some organizations, the church has managed to 

function as we operate under constraints due to lack of members on council.  Every one of us have a 

talent that was used, or still being used during our careers and as we go about our daily lives. That 

talent can be used for the benefit of our church and to the Glory of God for the many blessings bestowed 

upon us and our love ones.   
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  The Lay Leadership Committee is currently at work seeking candidates for council, and the difficulty 

in finding candidates for nominations has been brought to the attention of council.  A major concern 

was the timing of the meetings as some who are willing to be nominated are still in the work force or 

have conflict with other activities.  Council is doing its best to address these concerns to make the 

process more attractive for candidates.   

   Council will do everything possible to have the required number of members on council, as we do our 

best to serve the congregation.  

   The Executive Committee made up of President of Council, Vice president, Treasurer, Financial 

Secretary, and Secretary will be selected after those coming on board are elected. Your experience 

and input is needed to help keep our church on an even keel. With Council operating at full capacity, 

there are also many other leading roles to be filled, and you are asked to look inside of your heart and 

pray earnestly and ask God to guide you to one of these roles. Your talent is needed and you will be 

fulfilled having undertaken your purpose in service to God. 

  I have heard the “been there, done that”’ phrase many times, but you have been blessed with the 

many gifts God has given you, what a pleasure it will be to know that you have contributed to the 

administration of His church. 

  There are Ministries at Nativity Lutheran that have seen a decline in membership as many have 

relocated north, and in cases have gone to their heavenly home.  As we remember them, let us give 

God thanks for their service and in likewise manner see if you can fill the void created by their exit.  In 

as much as we witnessed the exit by some members, we have also welcomed many talented new 

members who have joined Nativity Lutheran and are involved in service to our church. There is still 

much to be done and the more oars in the water, the lighter the task will be. 

   You are urged to pray earnestly and give some thought to continue serving Nativity, not only with 

your tithes but with your time and talent. 

May God bless you. 

Al Wright. 
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Blessing of the Animals 
Commemoration of St. Francis 

10:00 am     Wednesday, October 4, 2017 
 

Francis was the son of a wealthy cloth merchant. In a public confrontation with his father, he renounced 
his wealth and future inheritance and devoted himself to serving the poor. Francis described this act as 
“being wedded to Lady Poverty”. Under his leadership the Order of Friars Minor (Franciscans) was 
formed, and they literally took Jesus’ words to his disciples that they should take nothing on their journey 
and receive no payment for their work. Their task in preaching was to “use words if necessary.” Francis 
had a spirit of gladness and gratitude for all of God’s creation. This commemoration has been a 
traditional time to bless pets and animals; creatures Francis called his brothers and sisters. 
 
 
 

Holy Man, Blessed Saint, 

an animal's best friend, 

comforter to those who grieve 

when beloved lives must end. 

 

Generous soul, filled with love 

for all God's living things; 

caretaker, now up above, 

he speaks and angels sing. 

 

St. Francis of Assisi, 

we strive to be like thee, 

taking care, always aware 

of our spirituality. 

 

Maureen E. Halasovski 
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500th Anniversary of the Reformation Hymn Festival 
“Next to the Word of God, the noble art of music is the greatest treasure in the world.” 

Martin Luther 
 

Holy Scriptures, Hymns and Prayer 
Saturday, November 4, 2017 

5:30 pm 
 

Nativity Lutheran Church of Weeki Wachee 
6363 Commercial Way, Weeki Wachee 

www.nlcww.org 

 

fbsynod.org  

What happened in the Reformation? 

Martin Luther posted his “Ninety-Five Theses” in Wittenberg on Oct. 31, 1517, and the resulting debate 
about Christian teaching and practice led to changes that have shaped the course of Western 
Christianity for almost 500 years. At the heart of these wide-reaching changes was a deep conviction 
that God’s mercy or grace in Jesus is given freely to all. When Luther and others learned to trust God’s 
mercy with “a living, daring confidence,” they discovered in that faith the freedom to give themselves 
generously, lovingly in all of life’s undertakings with everyone they met. 

The changes began with a critical look at confession and forgiveness, preaching and the sacraments 
— what Luther called the “means of grace.” The sale of indulgences, the practice of penance, the 
content of preaching, the administration of Baptism and the Lord’s Supper — all the restrictions that 
impeded the message of God’s mercy from being heard and received fully by all came under scrutiny. 
Repeatedly, Luther made changes and took initiatives to give full and free expression to the gospel, the 
message of God’s liberating mercy in Jesus Christ. He translated the Scriptures into German so that 
ordinary believers could hear the Word of God in their everyday language. He composed many hymns 
including “A Mighty Fortress” (based on Psalm 46) that put the Word of God to music, the language of 
the heart. He preached for the people in Wittenberg in simple, everyday terms, and he used those 
sermons as the basis for teaching resources that parents and local pastors could use — his Small and 
Large Catechisms. 
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Why is the Reformation still relevant? 

The Lutheran Reformation offers to Christian communities everywhere a liberating way of listening to 
and speaking the Scriptures. The Reformation teaching that Christ’s life flows through faith into a life of 
service to the neighbor is especially liberating in our culture today. 

The evangelical Lutheran Reformation offers the promise of God’s love that makes possible a life of 
“living, daring confidence in God’s grace.” 

The Reformation teaching that faith is the work of God’s Holy Spirit is especially liberating in a culture 
that assumes a faith relationship with God is an act of human “free will.” 

Many, both within Christian communities and beyond, are held captive by ideologies that limit the full 
scope of God’s mercy in Christ to demographic groups defined sociologically by certain beliefs, 
behaviors or experiences. The Reformation teaching that Christ’s life flows through faith into a life of 
service to the neighbor is especially liberating in a culture that makes religious life into a demonstration 
of one’s own worthiness and privilege to the disadvantage of others. 

How is the ELCA observing the 500th anniversary of the Reformation? 

The ELCA is one church body organized in three expressions — congregations, synods and the 
churchwide organization. Each expression has its functions, but all three share a common mission of 
doing God’s work in the world and proclaiming the good news of Jesus Christ. Congregations, 
members, synods and other institutions of the ELCA will be observing the 500th anniversary of 
the Reformation by a variety of events and activities in the coming years. Many of the local activities 
will reflect the magnitude of work being done on a national and international scale. 

Some areas of engagement will surround acknowledging what Martin Luther did to spark the 
Reformation, revisiting the roots of our Lutheran beliefs and what those roots mean today for us and 
our engagement with others. 

In these activities, the ELCA seeks to find in this historic milestone an occasion to give a confident and 
joyful witness of the life and freedom in Jesus Christ that is for all. 

 
                                Martin Luther and the Protestant Reformation after 500 Years 

                                          Presented by Dr. Michael DeJonge. Chair  
                                     USF Department of Religious Studies 

                                         Monday, October 30, 2017    7:00 PM 
                                        USF C.W. Young Hall   Room 206 
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Luther’s Legacy in Germany’s Culture 
Dr. Stephen K. Schindler, Chair 

USF Department of World Languages 
Thursday, February 8, 2018 

                                                     USF C.W. Young Hall   Room 206 
 

USF is located at: 4202 East Fowler Ave. Tampa 33620 
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Concert Celebrating the 50tth Anniversary of the Protestant Reformation 

Sunday, November 12, 2017, 4:00pm 

First Presbyterian Church 

St. Petersburg, FL 33701 

  

Cantata No. 80, “Ein feste Burg,” BWV 80, Johann Sebastian Bach 

Symphony No. 5 in D minor, “Reformation,” Felix Mendelssohn 

Concordia Vocal Ensemble 

Members of The Florida Orchestra 

Dr. Matt Caine, conductor 

  

Concert is free; tickets or advanced reservations are not needed. 

A freewill offering will be received to help offset expenses. 

Complimentary valet parking will be provided 

Historical background 

 

By the time composer Johann Sebastian Bach was born (1685), those who agreed with  

Martin Luther (either for theological or for political reasons) had long since separated from the Roman 

Catholic Church, forming the Lutheran Church and other Protestant churches, and October 31 had 

acquired the status of being a feast day or holy day in these churches.  

Bach composed at least one cantata to be used on every Sunday of the church year and on all holy 

days. His Cantata No. 80, “Ein feste Burg,” was written specially for use on Reformation Day, using as 

its primary musical material, the chorale text and tune written by Martin Luther, known in English as “A 

Mighty Fortress Is Our God.” This chorale is often colloquially known as the fight song of the Protestant 

Reformation. 

  

In 1830, throughout modern-day Germany, municipalities were preparing to celebrate the 300th 

Anniversary of the Augsburg Confession, the primary confession of faith of the Lutheran Church. To 

celebrate this event, composer Felix Mendelssohn (who was singlehandedly responsible for the revival 

of performance of the works of Bach beginning with a performance of Bach’s St. Matthew Passion in 

1829) began composing a church symphony for this celebration. He did not finish his symphony in time 

for the celebrations in 1830.  
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When he did complete his Symphony in D minor, he gave it the subtitle, Reformation. It only received 

a couple of performances in Mendelssohn’s lifetime and was not published until after his death.  

Unlike most symphonies, Mendelssohn’s Reformation Symphony (Symphony No. 5 in D minor) tells a 

musical story, in this case, evoking images of the Protestant Reformation, symbolized most overtly with 

a solo flute (the instrument Martin Luther played) beginning the fourth (and final) movement intoning 

the beginning of Luther’s “A Mighty Fortress Is Our God.” This chorale becomes the musical basis for 

the final movement. 

There is no pairing of music more perfect than pairing Bach’s Cantata No. 80, “Ein feste Burg,” with 

Mendelssohn’s Symphony No. 5 in D minor, “Reformation,” for a concert honoring the 500th 

Anniversary of the Protestant Reformation given that both works were written with the Reformation 

clearly in mind, both works share some similar musical material (the chorale tune, “Ein feste Burg,” or 

“A Mighty Fortress Is Our God”) though treat the musical material in very different ways, and that 

Mendelssohn is the person responsible to restoring the music of Bach to its rightful place in the 

European musical canon after it had been largely forgotten. 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS will meet 10:00 am to 12:30 pm on Saturday, October 7. 

These classes are for all returning Confirmation students and anyone interested in beginning the 

process of Confirmation. If you have any questions, please call the office at 352-597-1456. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL meets in Al Lien Hall, 9:45-10:45 am 
 

 
 

Five Sundays in October 
9:45 to 10:45 AM 
Fellowship Hall 

Led by Pr. Phil Schroeder 
 

TOWARD REFORMATION 1000 (2517) 
WHERE ARE WE HEADED?   SILLY QUESTION! 

 
 

October 1 Science and Religion 
this earth is not alone in the universe 

Luther was wrong, Copernicus was right 
understanding evolution…homosexuality…science 
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October 8 Lutheran and/or Evangelical 
Luther disliked the name “Lutheran” - it was pejorative 

note our name:  Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
what is the evangel? 

would Luther recognize the Lutheran Church today? 
what needs to be reformed today in our church/congregation? 

 

October 15 The Emerging Church 
a great reformation seems to strike every 500 years 

what is different about “the emerging church”? 
if you knew the world would end next week, what would you do this week? 

your hope:  the church in 2517 will be more…(what?), less…(what?) 
 

October 22 The Mind of Christ 
we have no idea what church, or world, will look like in 2517 

the church is not ours but Christ’s - true or false? 
how does your mind differ from Christ’s about what’s up? 

there are many Christian denominations:  is that good or bad? 
what are Lutherans missing by being predominantly white? 

 
October 29 So…Now What? 

where do we go from here: 
you, Nativity, Lutherans, Christians? 

 
learn, ask questions, identify likes and dislikes, make suggestions 

continue your education 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at Perkins Restaurant, 4685 Commercial Way, Spring 

Hill. Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 17, 8:30 am. Please plan on being there.  

Call Jim Christensen if you have any questions at 352-683-9141. 
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GOLF OUTING at Timber Pines on October 29, 2:30 pm. Following the tournament, we 

will dine at Cody’s on Commercial Way. Signup sheet is on the kiosk in the narthex. 

 
Let’s gather as a community to enjoy one another’s  

company and have some fun together! 
 

 

Nativity Lutheran Church Presents 
  

  We will serve... 
  

Friday, October  

6 th 

  

5:30 

  

p.m. 
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PATTER FROM PATTI 

  
 Hey hurricane survivors, how ya doin?  Now it is time to have some fun.  Here is what we have coming 
up: 

 
SATURDAY OCTOBER 28TH REFORMATION FALL FESTIVAL 4:30 pm 

This is the biggest event we have all year and getting bigger every year.  There should still be some 
tickets available for $5.00 for Adults, $1.00 for kids and Luther League kids eat free.  We will 
enjoy a dinner of Brats or hot dogs, potato salad, green salad, baked beans, chips, beverage and apple 
pie alamode; we move out to the campfire to enjoy a sing-a-long led by Carlan and June. Of course, 
we will have the makings for roasting marshmallows and s’mores.  This is to help commemorate the 
500th anniversary of the Reformation.  The great thing about the evening is that it is truly multi-
generational; it is great to see the kids have such a great time.  Is it the sugar high from the s’mores??? 
We can seat 160 people and the tickets go quickly, so look for me on Sunday mornings until they are 
all sold. Please bring lawn chairs and flashlights.  
  

Saturday November 18th, SPAGHETTI DINNER 5:00 pm 
Watch for details in the next newsletter, in other words we are still planning it.  
  

Saturday December 9th SHOW PALACE CHRISTMAS SHOW.   
Doors open at 11:30 pm 

We will start selling tickets on Sunday, October 1st.  There are only 48 tickets available and they 
are $45.00 per person.  This includes their large buffet and the show.  It offers our old favorite 
Christmas songs and is a good way to get in the Holiday mood.  All tickets must be sold 
before November 9th.  I reserved good tables so it should be fun. 
  
The Fellowship Committee is always open to new ideas and better yet new members, so come and 
join us.  Because of a memorial and additional funding, we have purchased a gas grill for the church.  If 
any other organizations wish to use it, just talk to Buddy to get a key to the storage unit it is in.  We 
meet the second Tuesday of each month September through April so come on we would love 
to have you. If you have any questions give me a call Patti at 352-797-9682. 
 
 
 
 

tel:(352)%20797-9682
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Fall Gathering 

 

November 10-12, 2017 

 

Lake Yale Baptist Retreat Center 

 
“One bread, One body” 

 
1 Corinthians 10:17 

“Because there is one loaf, we, who are many, are one body, for we all share the one loaf.” 
Gather as One Body of women to worship and praise the Lord. 

 
We are certainly looking forward to seeing each of you this fall at Lake Yale Baptist Retreat Center on 
Friday, November 10-12th. Our celebration will revolve around “One bread, One body.” A flyer to use 
in your congregation is posted below for download using the arrow to the far right. Remember to 
invite all women not just those active in circles. If you have never been to the Fall Gathering or you 
are a returning attendee, we would like to extend a special invitation for you to join us for a weekend 
full of fun and excitement.  
We are honored once again to have Pastor Joanie Holden assisting and leading us throughout the 
weekend. She will also be blessing us with her Sermon on Sunday morning. Sister Michelle Collins 
also returns to present our Bible study and to assist Pastor Joanie in worship. 
 
Our music and choir workshop will be led by Jose Aenlle, Director of Music from Spirit of Joy Lutheran 
Church in Orlando. Saturday evening activities will allow us to continue celebrating with games and 
surprises based on “The Reformation.” Consider wearing a Reformation costume. There also will be 
youth activities there for our young women. 
 

Kathy Hoefer and Denise Beumer 

2017 Fall Gathering Planning Committee Co-chairs 

 



  15  

 
MARYJOY CIRCLE meets the second Thursday of the month on October 12, 12:30 pm at the 

church.  Evelyn Lawlor will be the Facilitator.  Bible Study Leader will be Cam Martin.  Hostesses will 

be Irmgard Timm and Gail Zboray   Come join us. 

 

FRIENDSHIP CIRCLE will enjoy Vivian Deon's Third Annual Pool Party on Friday, October 13, 

beginning at Noon. October 14 is the rain backup day.  Location is in The Heather, at Vivian's 

The Bluffs pool on Nakoma Way, which will be on your left.  Please call Vivian at 352-345-7634 to 

coordinate your dish for this fun day and for any further information.   

 
SARAH CIRCLE Calling all knitters, crocheters, or anyone interested in learning! Sarah Circle will meet 

Monday, October 16, at 6:00 pm. We provide the yarn to knit or crochet prayer shawls in all shapes 

and sizes that will be given to those hospitalized, grieving, or otherwise in need of prayer. Questions? 

Call Kim Mehan at 727-207-0071 

 Health. Education. Dignity. Ensure she has what she needs to 

succeed. These are the words found on the home page of the website for Days for Girls, a non-profit 

organization formed to help girls in developing countries stay in school. How can an organization help 

girls stay in school you may ask? 

Consider this: When a girl has her monthly period, she stays in her room and sits on a piece of 

cardboard! She cannot go to school and falls behind in her studies, eventually dropping out altogether. 

Days for Girls has come up with a solution: washable, reusable menstrual pads which are kept in a 

drawstring bag. Along with receiving these kits the girls are taught about health and personal hygiene. 

They are taught how to care for their pads so that they will last up to 3 years. 

Through the Trompeter Fund and Thrivent Financial, Women of Nativity have been able to participate 

in this mission.  

WON continues to have workshops to make the kits. The next one will be on Thursday, October 26, 

from 9:00 am to 11:00 am at Nativity. Please consider joining us on this valuable mission project.  

Contact Jill Helgeson at 352-686-3367 for more information or if you have any questions. 

tel:(352)%20345-7634
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WOMENS CRAFT GROUPS 
CRAFTY LADIES meet every Friday, 9:00-11:00 a.m. at the church in Al Lien Hall. We welcome 
anyone who would like to come and see what we are all about. Our group works on quilts and many 
steps are required to complete one. There are sewing machines at the church, if you are interested in 
sewing. The Ladies take time out for refreshments and fellowship about 10:30 am. We can always use 
old sheets and pillow cases; mark them Crafty Ladies before dropping them off at the church. All are 
welcome. Call Lilo Horeis 352-666-7584 with questions. 
 

CARDS R US Please join the Cards R Us group on October 4 and October 11, 12:30-3:00, to have 

some fun making cards and, at the same time, to help those in need through Pastor's Discretionary 

Fund.   No experience needed.  All supplies and tools are provided.  We really can use your heart and 

hands.  Call Susan Nordstrom at 352-428-1918 for further information.   

 

 

You are cordially invited to join the Altar Guild. We invite anyone (male or female) to attend one of 

our meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 10:00 am, (to find out what we do and how 

we do it), or if you have any questions you would like answered before that call Janet DeVico at 352- 

597-0150. 

 

JOIN THE CHOIR No experience necessary, come and make a joyful noise. We rehearse on 
Wednesdays at 6:00 pm. We sing at alternating services each Sunday. Singing is good for your 
health, heart and soul 

 

 

 



  17  

OUTREACH  

MISSION OF THE MONTH 

Golden Rainbow Ranch 

 

DOROTHY TROMPETER TRUST FUND 

Dorothy Trompeter’s Trust Fund has two requirements: 

1. Keep the principal invested. 
2. Use the income for worthwhile ministries. 

Last year, $65,629.00 in Trompeter Fund income was distributed. The Endowment Committee 

Requests that all Nativity members help us identify those ministries, charities and outreach projects 
that you believe deserve consideration for 2017. Grant applications are available in the Church office. 
Completed applications must be in by December 31. Please spread the word. You may contact the 
Church office or any of the Endowment Committee members. 

 
JUNKTIQUE DROPOFF Open every Wednesday and Friday from 9 am to noon.  Clothing 

donations will close on Friday, October 6th. All collections will end on Friday, October 13th.  We 
welcome anyone who wants to help on these days, just show up!  Thanks in advance for all your 
donations.  The Junktique Committee 
 

Golden Rainbow Ranch is a nonprofit 
ecotherapy center, offering the 

perfect pastoral environment for both 
environmental therapy and 

education.  All are welcome to visit 
this beautiful 10-acre farm in 

Brooksville, FL. 

352-799-5425 
14412 Snow Memorial Hwy. 

Brooksville, FL  34601 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NEWEST MEMBER OF THE  

SAN FRANCISCO 49ERS: MATT BREIDA  

Matt Breida and his parents, Mike and Terri Breida are members of Nativity. When Matt was going 

through Confirmation classes at Nativity, Bill Yoos was his mentor. Congratulations to Matt and his 

parents. We pray he has a long and injury free career.                     

 

      Matt Brieda #22     Running Back 

           

 

San Francisco 49ers 

As a senior in 2016, despite receiving consideration for multiple national athletic awards which 
included the watch list for both the Doak Walker Award and Maxwell Award, it was an award 
for what he does off the field that Breida felt most honored by. Breida was announced as a 
finalist for the 2016 Senior Class Award after making the Georgia Southern Eagles’ Honor Roll 
and being involved in the community by reading and speaking to local elementary schools in 
Statesboro, GA as well as back home in Florida. “One of the best people I’ve ever been 
around,” said Georgia Southern Head Coach Tyson Summers when asked about Breida. The 
2016 Senior Class Award is given to a senior who has various notable achievements in four 
areas: community, classroom, character, and competition. “For them to see me as one of the 
role models was cool for me,” said Breida. 

Breida honors his parents, calling them the reason he is where he is today. “They mean 
everything to me. I could be somewhere else.” said Breida who was adopted the day after he 
was born by Terri and Mike Breida. Both permanently disabled, Terri and Mike sacrificed to 
make sure Matt and his brother had the best life they could offer them. According to Breida, 
“They gave me everything that they could even though we didn’t have a lot. Adoption or no 
adoption, family is family. I see them as my parents, from day one. No matter what. That’s mom 
and dad to me. I would do anything for them.” 
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Bob & Mary McDowall

  10/1 

Doug & Joan Beals     

  10/2 

Mike & Terri Breida 

  10/5 

Randy & Elaine Malone

  10/6 

Don & Suzanne Chelf 

  10/11 

Buddy & June Kristoferson

  10/17 

Jim & Darlene Christensen

  10/19 

Wayne & Joan Rasper 

  10/25 

William Hockings   10/1 

Barbara Crisanti   10/4 

Sue Taylor    10/8 

David Salomaki   10/9 

JoAnne Boggus   10/13 

John Healy    10/14 

Charles Deeg II   0/15 

Evelyn Lawlor    10/15 

Dominic Bellamy   10/16 

Don Peters    10/17 

Jimmy Beasley   10/18 

Karen Chipko    10/18 

Sharon Schroeder   10/18 

Barbara Mattox   10/23 

Karen Flom    10/24 

Robert Oliver    10/25 

Donna Colombo   10/26 

Judy Seidl    10/26 

Ed Lewis    10/28 

Evelyn Wischnewski-Galli  10/28 

Penny Morman   10/29 

Laura Nelson    10/30 

Marilyn Bruden   10/31 

Laura Fortner    10/31 
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2017 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

 
3 
1:15 Website 
Training 4 5 6 7 

WORLD 
COMMUNION DAY 
GLOBAL MISSION 
SUNDAY 
8:30 & 11:00 
Worship 
9:45-10:45 Sunday 
School, Adult 
Forum, Prayer 
Ministry meeting 

8:30 Counters 
1:00 Wisconsin 
Club 
3:00 Website 
Training 
7:00 Harmonizers,  
 

6:00 Girl Scouts 
6:30 Bells 

10:00 Blessing 
of the Animals 
12:30 Cards R 
Us 
3:00 Website 
Training 
6:00 Choir, Cub 
 

9:00 Property 
Committee, TOPS 
2:00 
Communication 
Team 
6:30 Girl Scout 
Leaders 

7:30 Folders 
9:00 TOPS, 
Crafty Ladies 
5:30 Youth & 
Adult Game Night 
Daisies 
6:00 Girl Scouts 
 

10:00 
Confirmation 
Acolyte and 
Crucifer meeting 
following class 
 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
8:30 & 11:00 
Worship 
9:45-10:45 Sunday 
School, Adult Forum 
Prayer Ministry 
meeting 

Columbus Day 
8:30 Counters 
7:00 Harmonizers 

10:30 Fellowship 
4:00 Finance 
5:00 Executive 
6:00 Girl Scouts 
6:30 Ringers 

10:00 Second 
Wed. 
12:30 Cards R 
Us 
4:30 Worship 
and Music 
6:00 Choir, Cub 
Scouts 
 

9:00 TOPS 
12:30 MaryJoy 
Circle 
 

7:30 Folders 
 
9:00 TOPS, 
Crafty Ladies 
12:00 Friendship 
Circle  
5:30 Daisies 
6:00 Girl Scouts 
 
 
 

8:00am-12 
Harmonizers  
6:30 AA 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
8:30 & 11:00 
Worship 
9:45-10:45 Sunday 
School, Adult Forum 
 
JUNKTIQUE SET 
UP 

8:30 Counters 
7:00 Sarah Circle, 
Harmonizers 
 
 
JUNKTIQUE SET 
UP 

8:30 Men’s 
Breakfast 
2:00 Council 
6:30 Ringers 
 
JUNKTIQUE SET 
UP 
 

10:00 Altar Guild 
6:00 Choir 
 
 
JUNKTIQUE 
SET UP 

 
 
 
 
JUNKTIQUE SET 
UP:00  

7:30 Folders 
 
8:00-1  
JUNKTIQUE 
 
 
 

 
 
8:00-1 
JUNKTIQUE 
 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
8:30 & 11:00 
Worship 
9:45-10:45 Sunday 
School, Adult Forum 
 

8:30 Counters 
7:00 Harmonizers 
 
 
 

6:30 Ringers 
6:00 Girl Scouts 
 
 
 
 
 

6:00 Choir, Cub 
Scouts 
 
 

 

9:00 TOPS 
9:00-11 Days for 
Girls 
 
 
 

 
7:30 Folders 
9:00 TOPS, 
Crafty Ladies 
5:30 Daisies 
6:00 Girl Scouts 
 
 
 

 
5:00 Fall Festival 
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REFORMATION 
8:30 & 11:00 
Worship 
9:45-10:45 Sunday 
School, Adult Forum 
2:30 Golf Outing 
 

8:30 Counters 
7:00 Harmonizers 

 

6:00 Girl Scouts 
6:30 Ringers 
 
     

       
 

 


